
WINNEBAGO COUNTY SAFE STREETS INITIATIVE 
September 10, 2010 

Circuit Courtroom Branch 2 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Christian Gossett, Scott Greuel, Mark Habeck, Mark Harris, 

Gordon Hintz, Barb Key, John Kuech, Kris Linde, Carol Morack, 

Harvey Rengstorf, Eric Sparr, Todd Timm, and Scott Woldt 

OTHERS PRESENT: None 

 

(Lunch: DA’s Office, Soda: John Kuech) 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Motion made by Key/Rengstorf to approve meeting minutes from June 18, 2010.  Motion 

passed unanimously. 

 

STATUS REPORTS: 

Drug Court: Next graduation to be held on 09/24/10 with approximately 2-4 participants 

expected to graduate.  On 09/22/10 will be meeting with Brown and Outagamie Counties to 

discuss Drug Court and how our program is set up and collaborate on ideas.  They have 

been averaging in the 20’s for program participants. 

 

SSTOP:  Current statistics distributed.  Scott Woldt and Mike Olig have been traveling 

around the state explaining the program.  Brown, Manitowoc, and Outagamie counties are 

exploring starting a SSTOP program. 

 

Recidivism rate for participants is 9.9% over the last 4 years. 

 

DAY REPORT: Currently there are 59 participants, all from the courts.  Staff that are 

working on programs for jail inmates are compiling statistics regarding participation. 

 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE DIVERSION PROGRAM: New 20-week program beginning through 

Family Services.  The DA’s Office is meeting with Family Services on 09/13/10 regarding 

contracted staff that they are hiring to facilitate program.  Discussed philosophy behind 

different research based methods for program. 

 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE STUDY: Kimme & Associates has been selected to conduct the criminal 

justice study.  They were provided contact information for this committee, the courts, law 

enforcement agencies, and probation and parole.  They will be in contact with different 

groups in the near future regarding setting up meetings with individuals in the criminal 

justice system.  The contract for services begins on 09/15/10.  Discussed data collection. 

 

JUVENILE TREATMENT COURT: Judge Karen Seifert will be the primary judge for the new 

juvenile treatment court, with Judge John Jorgensen assisting.  The first hearing is 

scheduled for 09/16/10.  Team meetings will be on Thursday from 2:30-3:30 and closed 

hearings will follow from 3:30-4:30.  Staff recently returned from specialized training. 

 

The juvenile treatment court team has applied for a $5,000 grant through the Oshkosh 

Foundation’s Crime Prevention Fund. 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Friday, December 17th, 2010 in Br. 2 courtroom. (Lunch: Todd Timm, 

Soda: Sheriff’s Office) 

 


